
Appeal Under Section 19(1) of the Right to Information Act, 2005 

To: The Central Information Commissioner (CIC) 

Subject: Appeal Regarding RTI Application No. PGCIL/R/E/24/00239 dated 28.04.2024 

Date: 17 May 2024 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

This appeal pertains to my RTI application No. PGCIL/R/E/24/00239 dated 28.04.2024, filed with 
Power Grid Corporation of India Limited (PGCIL) seeking an extract copy of the IVF treatment 
reimbursement policy. 

In its response dated [Date of Response], PGCIL denied the information citing Clause 8(1)(d) of the 
RTI Act, 2005. The clause exempts disclosure of information that would harm the competitive 
position of the organization and does not involve a larger public interest. 

Grounds for Appeal: 

I respectfully submit that PGCIL's application of Clause 8(1)(d) is erroneous and misleading. Medical 
welfare policies, including IVF reimbursement schemes, do not constitute intellectual property (IP) 
as envisioned under the aforementioned clause. 

The disclosure of such policies fosters transparency and facilitates informed decision-making for 
employees. Furthermore, the Ministry of Health and Family Welfare (MoHFW) issued Office 
Memorandum No. Z.15025/5/2011-CGHS-III/CGHS(P) dated November 22, 2011, outlining a 
standardized framework for IVF treatment reimbursement in organizations. 

My request for the extract copy of PGCIL's IVF policy solely aims to analyse its alignment with the 
MoHFW circular. This information serves a larger public interest by promoting employee well-being 
and ensuring compliance with established guidelines. 

Relief Sought: 

Therefore, I request the Hon'ble Commission to: 

 Direct PGCIL to provide the extract copy of the IVF treatment reimbursement policy as 
requested in my RTI application. 

 Declare PGCIL's application of Clause 8(1)(d) in this instance as incorrect and misleading. 

I am confident that the disclosure of this information falls within the purview of the RTI Act and serves 
a legitimate public interest. I have attached a copy of my RTI application and PGCIL's response for 
your reference. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

K.V.SATYAVATHI 
Cell: 7013208126 

 

 






